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Happy New Year Everyone! 
 
As last year's volunteer coordinator, I would like to thank those 
who have answered my call or text with a reply "Yes I am 
available." Our Lodge relies on volunteers to keep our Lodge 
running. We have several events during the week such as 
Rotary Lunch, Wednesday Lunch, SIRS Lunch, Taco Tuesday & 
Rooster Tails Breakfast that need volunteers to set up & clean 
up these events, so we do not have to pay our staff, which in 
return saves us money.  
These volunteers have said yes more often than most and I 
want to recognize them as true Elks who help our Lodge and 
their community by volunteering even at the drop of a hat and 
have changed their plans just to come to the Lodge to help. 
Especially during our last Holiday Season when our Lodge had 
so many events booked. 
Big Thank You to; Pat Hall, Kathy Maderios, Nancy 
Cremarosa, Candy Kelleher, Julia Thomas, Denise Meiller, 
Donna Kasica, Sue Skrabo, Jim & Connie Jordan, Paula Celick, 
Larry LaVerne, Walt Drysdale, Jenny Palmer, & Leslie Blair. 
Thank You for Saying Yes! 
 
Please, if you have one day a month to help out with any of 
these ongoing events contact Pat Hall-530-823-6625 as we 
need more volunteers for these events. 
 
Lisa Haynes 
 



LODGE CLEAN-UP REMINDER 
 
Please remember Lodge Cleanup is usually on the 1st 
Wednesday of each month at 9:00 am. The next one is on 
the 2nd Wednesday – January the 8th. 
 
In December, we did some general cleanup inside & outside, 
cleaned, dusted, dusted all fans, cleaned bar, vacuumed 
carpets, cleaned coffee bar area, cleaned windows, and 
much more. 
 
The Lodge would like to thank the members who worked in 
December: PER Dick Robart, Jim Harris, Michael Van Hook, 
Rudy Pelzman, John Crawford, Jim Nordstrom, Peter Rau, 
Kevin Tiernan, John & Carrie Bottarini, and Caig Collom. 
 
Turnout was better but we can always use more. PLEASE!!!!!  
Come out and give us a hand next time. 
  
Dick Robart Lodge Cleanup Chair 
530-906-1945 cell or text   
lib.dick.robart@gmail.com 
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Regular Lodge Meetings 

2nd & 4th Thursday 

6:00 p.m. Dinner 

7:00 p.m. Meeting 

 

Business Hours 

Tuesday:  3-6:30PM 
Wednesday:  9AM-4PM 

Thursday:  On Lodge Meeting nights 3-7:30PM 
Bar hours: 11 a.m until 8 p.m. 

Closed Monday 

Bulletin Deadline 

15th of the preceding month 

 

Bulletin Editor, Linda Simmons 

530-887-1638 

genfreak@pacbell.net 

 

 

                 Elks Lodge Officers 
 
Exalted Ruler                     Jim Darnell 

Leading Knight       Kathy Maderios  

Loyal Knight                       Michael G Bielski 

Lecturing Knight               Craig D Collom 

Secretary                            William M Chelonis 

Treasurer                            John A Madeiros 

Tiler                                      June Darnell 

Esquire                                Charles J Cooper 

Chaplain                              Amy Brooks 

Inner Guard                       Elly Brown-Silva 

Organist                              Linda Wismar 

Trustee - One Year           Terry A Houk 

Trustee - Two-Year          Paula Celick 

Trustee - Three-Year       Peggy Word 

Trustee - Four Year          Patricia Hall 

Trustee - Five-Year          Jimmy Mullenix 
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Elks Crying Corner 
 
The following members can start crying for not attending a Lodge 
meeting. Why? Because their name(s) were drawn, and they were 
not present to receive the money: 
 
Nov 14, 2024 
The jackpot drawing of $300 was lost by Bill Utley 
The jackpot drawing of $300 was won by Gary Kirk who donated his 
winnings to repair the Shuffleboard. 
The jackpot drawing of $300 was lost by Ty Obenoskey 
The jackpot drawing of $123 was lost by John Cardinale 
 
Dec 12, 2024 
The jackpot drawing of $300 was lost by Fred Albert 
The jackpot drawing of $300 was lost by Doug Gridley 
The jackpot drawing of $161 was lost by James Murphy 
      
 It pays to attend a Lodge meeting. Meetings are on the Second and 
Fourth Thursday of the  
 month. Dinner is at 6:00 pm and the meeting starts at 7:00 pm.  

 
 

 
 
 
 

EXECUTIVE RULER – JIM DARNELL 
 
Dear Fellow Elks,   
 
As we look back on 2024, the Lodge has had good months 
and some bad months.  We’ve also had some good outside 
events.  Much of our success is due to volunteers stepping 
up and helping. I want to thank all of our volunteers for 
their help.  That being said, we still need many volunteers 
for this year.  Please consider giving some of your time to 
YOUR Lodge.  I hope to see you this year.  We can have a 
prosperous ‘2025’. 
 
Thank you all for a good year. 
 
Jim Darnell  ER PER 
Auburn-Grass Valley Lodge #538 
 

mailto:lib.dick.robart@gmail.com
http://www.auburnelks.org/
mailto:auburnelks@gmail.com
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As always, if you need to get a hold of me, call my cell phone (530-570-8896) or email me at b.chelonis@att.net, and I will be 
more than happy to assist you. 
 
Fraternally Yours  
Bill Chelonis PDDGER  
Lodge Secretary  
 

From the Desk of the Secretary – Bill Chelonis  

 

It’s that time of year to publish the names of those that have not paid their 

2024-2025 dues for the year. The following members will be dropped for nonpayment 

of dues by March 2025. According to GL Statutes 14.160 a member owing one year’s 

dues to the Lodge shall be dropped from the rolls prior to April 1st. If they read their name or a 

member knows these individuals, please contact them (or have them contact me) and make them 

aware of their past dues: 

 

Abbott, Harold 

Baird, Willis Lee 

Bane, Michael D 

Brennan, James 

Bridges, Jim 

Burdick, Kevin J 

Cassell, George 

Causie, Duane C 

Clemens, Kathryn 

Clemons, Cathy 

Collins, Lauren 

Collins, Michaela 

Copeland, Colby Jay 

Davis, Margaret H "Peggy" 

Ebert, Ronald 

Enzler, Michael E 

Frederiksen, Nathan 

Goad, PER, Robert J 

Gonzales, Henry E 

Haragan, Shawn 

Ivovic, Petar 

James, Jeffrey 

Keller, Sonja 

Kinyon, Timothy E 

Knorp, William H "Bill" 

Lambert, James H 

Le Lange, John E 

Little, Brian 

Loberstein, Alan 

Lunsford, Sandra J 

May, Walter 

Morris, Michael 

Neighbours, Gary E 

Newton, Allen 

Nordstrom, William 

Wilfred Thomas 

O'Hern, Cedric L 

Peters, PER, William H "Bill 

Philips, David W 

Purcell, Charles 

Roe, Wilford D 

Saxby, David D 

Smail, Robert 

Smith, Kenneth L 

Stager, Gene 

Tukloff Jr, Henry A 

Thompson, Francis R 

Ward, Mitchell 

Weaver, Jeffrey 

Welz, Glenn A 

Wilfley, Gerald J 

Wire, Bob J 

Young, James 

 3 



 

LEADING KNIGHT – KATHY MADEIROS 
 
Here we are kicking off the new year. 
  
There were many successful events this past month.  
  
We had a group of Wednesday lunch ladies who helped Pat fold napkins for a big outside event on Saturday night.  They 
proved once again that many hands make lite work. 
  
The Lodge held a special lunch on Friday for the children of the Auburn Police Department before the main event later that 
evening.  Thank you to Michael and Kelley Bielski who prepared lunch, and then again to Kelley and her friend Elizabeth who 
helped the kids make snowmen for their families.  Lisa Haynes and Karla Lardner provided stuffed animals and gifts for the 
kids to choose from.  Santa and Mrs. Claus dropped in for story time and pictures.  It was wonderful to hear the voices of 
children in the Lodge and to witness their wide-eyed excitement watching Santa’s every move.  
  
The combined December Birthday and the Christmas Party was fabulous. The food was delicious and the laughter of friends 
being together was very heartwarming.  Santa inspired us all with his stories of tenderness and love.  I want to thank the 
following volunteers who made this event possible; Paula Celick, Larry LaVerne, PER Bill and Sally Convis, Lisa Haynes, Nancy 
Cremarosa,  Julia Thomas, Terry Houk, Pat Hall, Kris Belcher, PER Jack Meylink, Jim Nordstrom, and Candy Kelleher. 
  
The outside event on Saturday was made possible by our volunteers; Paula Celick, Larry LaVerne, Jim and Connie Jordan, John 
Madeiros, Jim Nordstrom, Pat Hall, Peggy Word, and Kris Belcher. 
  
We need a strong foundation to build a future for us all.  We all have strengths that we can share with each other.  It is just as 
important for your charitable donations but more critical to share your valuable time.  Think about being an officer to be part 
of the leadership that runs to Lodge.  There are 545 members in this Lodge; I am asking you to take part in its success. 
  
We are a team of Elks: 
  
Together 
Elks 
Achieve 
More 
  
See you at the Lodge, 
Kathy Madeiros, District Leader 
Leading Knight 
 

            Sickness and Distress 
            Lodge of Sorrow 
 
Henry “Hank” Gonzales passed away Dec. 6, 2024. He was a long-time Auburn resident, a Korean War Veteran, and active in 
the community, serving as Auburn's City Mayor in 1972 & 1978. He was a long-standing member of our Elks Lodge. Hank was 93 
at his passing. 
 
Should you hear of anyone experiencing sickness or distress, please convey that information to me so that I can reach out on 
behalf of the Lodge to see if we can aid in any way, even if that aid is only to hold fellow members in our thoughts and 
prayers. Contact info is: craigcollom@sbcglobal.net or (916) 203-8049. 

 
Fraternally,  
Craig Collom  
Lecturing Knight  
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Auburn – Grass Valley Elks Lodge 538 Scholarships for 2024-2025 

 
This year there are two scholarships for seniors graduating in the Spring of 2025.  The scholarship applications will be 
available beginning October 10, 2024. 
 
Seniors must send an email requesting an application to James Harris at jnvtoad@att.net.  Applicants must indicate which 
scholarship they are applying for.  However, seniors can apply for both.  Applicants will receive one or both applications by 
return email. 
 

WIL THOMAS EDUCATIONAL SCHOLARSHIP 
This is the sixth year for the Wil Thomas Educational Scholarship.  This scholarship’s value is $1000.00 and is for family 
members of past or present members of the Auburn – Grass Valley Elks Lodge 538.  It is offered to seniors who plan to 
attend a university, college, or vocational school in the Fall of 2025.  
 

CLIFFORD LOOBY SCHOLARSHIP 
This is the 19th year that the Looby Scholarship has been offered to graduating seniors planning to attend a university or 
college in the Fall of 2025.  The value of this scholarship is $1250.00. The senior must be a child, stepchild, or grandchild of 
an active Elk in Auburn – Grass Valley Lodge 538.   
 
Previous winners of this scholarship have graduated from high schools in California (last year), Nevada, Oregon, and 
Washington. 
 
Questions regarding either scholarship should be directed to James Harris at jnvtoad@att.net.  Again, applications will be 
available beginning October 10, 2024, and must be returned (POSTMARKED) by February 28, 2025. Do not return your 
application by EMAIL.   
 
Participants will receive the results of the competition in March 2025. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

VETERANS CORNER 
Happy New Year!  It's 2025, and we're off to a great start.  I know y'all had a wonderful Christmas, receiving every present 
you wished for and then some.  Ringing in the New Year was just as special for all of us.  Now, we can look back with fond 
memories of the year that was (2024).  It is time for us to move on. 
December was a quiet month for the Veterans Committee.  The one main activity was our Lodge, by way of the Veterans 
Service Committee, donated 40 $50.00 gift certificates to the Placer County Veterans Service Office (VSO) in Rocklin.  These 
certificates will be provided to homeless Veterans here in Placer County.  At last count, the VSO recorded 31 
homeless Veterans in all of Placer County.  Some of you might find this number troubling, especially when you're traveling 
around the county and see individuals holding signs saying they are homeless Veterans and are seeking money from 
you.  They are very likely fraudulently claiming that status.  Feel free to challenge them about their status.  Ask them what 
their service number is.  No Veteran ever forgets their service number, EVER!  Don't fall for their pleas.  Placer County goes to 
great lengths to identify homeless Veterans in our county.  The money to pay for these gift certificates came from our 
Veterans fund.  You, our members, contribute to this fund.  You have every right to be proud of yourselves in this endeavor.   
At some point this month, I will contact the V.A. hospital in Reno, NV., to set a date in May for our annual BBQ luncheon for 
the patients and staff.  This event is highly anticipated by all the Veterans/patients at the hospital.  Hopefully, we'll be able to 
provide them with some great musical entertainment, just as we did in 2024.  I will be looking for volunteers to help make 
this another successful affair.  It will be scheduled for a Saturday. 
It is time to say, "See you down the road."  Until next month, remember our Veterans serving away from their families or in 
harm's way.  There are still many places in this world that are unsafe for our troops.  Think about your family and friends as 
you say your prayers.  Remember, God is always listening to us.  He may not respond immediately but know he has heard 
your plea.  God Bless America.   
 
Rudy Pelzman 
Chairman, Veterans Service Committee 
Email:  tahoeblue1946@gmail.com, Cell: (916) 316-1530 
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SHUFFLEBOARD RESULTS 
 
NOVEMBER 
 
 November 6th: 
 1st: Barbara Hewitt & Jan Quarry 
 2nd: Sue Kirk & Ellen Whitty 
 3rd: Ann Council & Moe Borg 
 Attendees: Joyce Costa & Mabel Schuettge 
 
 November 13th: 
 1st: Jan Quarry & Julie Pollock 
 2nd: Michelle Ellison & Mabel Schuettge 
 3rd: Joyce Costa & Ellen Whitty 
 Attendees: Barbara Hewitt & Moe Borg 
 
November 20th: 
Shuffleboard under repair 
  
 November 27th: 
 Lodge closed 
 

DECEMBER 
 
December 4th: 
1st: Ann Council & Moe Borg 
2nd: Kris Cosby & Ellen Whitty 
3rd: Barbara Hewitt & Joyce Costa 
Attendees: Jan Quarry, Nadine Hubbard, Michelle 
Ellison & Sue Kirk 
 
December 11th: 
1st: Joyce Costa & Julie Pollock 
2nd: Kris Cosby & Ann Council 
3rd: Barbara Hewitt & Jan Quarry 
Attendees: Sue Kirk, Nadine Hubbard, Ellen Whitty & 
Moe Borg 
 
December 18th: 
1st: Nadine Hubbard & Moe Borg 
2nd: Jan Quarry & Ellen Whitty 
3rd: Julie Pollock & Michelle Ellison 
Attendees: Ann Council, Mabel Schuettge, Joyce Costa 
& Kris Cosby 
 
December 25th: Lodge closed 
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01 Almeida, Amanda 

01 Conley, Leroy J 

04 Wingeier, Richard 

04 Zick, Kathleen 

06 Slane, Christopher 

07 Tallman, Brad L 

07 Zaputil, Steve 

08 Meylink, Jack 

09 Vogt, Peter 

10 Brooks, Judith 

10 Loberg, Jon R 

11 Hay, Donald L 

12 McKinney, Kress 

13 Mincks, John D 

15 Demske, Ronald D 

15 Hall, Patricia 

15 Mata, Christy Ann 

15 Moyer, Kathleen M 

18 Owen, John L 

19 Neighbours, Gary E 

20 Hodkin, Ken 

24 Kayl, Ken 

26 Link, Nancy E 

26 McEvoy-Leonoudakis, Karen Ilene 

26 Purcell, Charles 

27 Landry, David J 

28 Murdoch, Gordon L 

28 Smith, David Allen 

28 Wheat, Lloyd B 

29 Bane, Michael D 

29 Kochis, Michael R 

29 Matson, Erik M 

30  Dreher, Karl L 

31 Armes, Larry G 
 



LODGE BYLAWS 

Auburn Lodge Bylaws are available on line at 

http://www.elks.org/lodges/bylaws.cfm?lodgeNumber=1691 

A user name and password are required, and access through this link is 

restricted to Lodge members only.  Members who don't yet have a 

password may register by giving their membership number and name to 

Grand Lodge online at:    http://www.elks.org/members/registration.cfm 

 

                                             POOL RESULTS 
 
  NOVEMBER 
 Nov. 5th. 
 1st.   Bill Costa & Mike Cosby 
 2nd.  Gary Hubbard & Manny Martinez 
 3rd.   Chuck Cooper & K.J. 
 Attendees: 
 Nancy Cremarosa 
 Rick DeKnoop 
 Gary Kirk 
 Don Council 
 
 Nov.13th. 
 1st.   Gary Hubbard 
 2nd.  Julia Thompson 
 3rd.   Chuck Cooper 
 Attendees: 
 K.J. 
 Don council 
 Bill Costa 
 Nancy Cremarosa 
 
 Nov. 20th. 
 1st.   Jack Meylink & Gary Hubbard 
 2nd.  Gary Kirk & Rick DeKnoop 
 3rd.   Julia Thomas & K. J. 
 Attendees: 
 Don Council 
 Bill Costa 
 Chuck Cooper 
 Manny Martinez 
 Nancy Cremarosa 
 

DECEMBER 
 Dec. 4th. 
 1st.   Chuck Cooper 
 2nd.  K.J. 
 3rd.   Bill Costa 
 Attendees: 
 Nancy Cremarosa 
 Gary Hubbard 
 Gary Kirk 
 Mike Cosby 
 
 Dec. 11th. 
1st.   Manny Martinez & Don Council 
2nd.  Chuck Cooper & Mike Cosby 
3rd.   Gary Hubbard & Gary Kirk 
 Attendees: 
 Julia Thomas 
 Jack Meylink 
 Bill Cost 
 K.J. 
 Nancy Cremarosa 
 
 Dec. 17th. 
 1st.   Gary Hubbard 
 2nd.  K.J. 
 3rd.   Bill Costa 
 Attendees: 
 Mike Cosby 
 Rick DeKnoop 
 Don Council 
 Nancy Cremarosa 
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From your PERs 
  
Community Chest Meeting 
On November 15th the Lodge and the PER Association hosted a dinner and exchange of ideas regarding what 
we could do to be more involved in Auburn and Grass Valley Community. Turnout for the meeting was better 
than expected and those that came brought many ideas and participated in the discussion. We started with a 
list of what we currently do and generated a list of ideas on additional projects we might consider. The end 
goal is to be recognized as an organization that truly makes a positive influence in our community. 
 
Current Community Involvement: 
Support for Veterans including the Annual Veterans lunch at the Lodge, supplying and cooking a lunch at the 
Reno Veterans Hospital twice a year, participation in the Auburn Veterans Day Parade, and gift card donations 
to the Placer County Veterans Service Office to be distributed to homeless Veterans in our area. 
 
Scholarships for High School Seniors 
Financial Donations to 5 local High Schools for Grad Night activities 
Public Safety Awards Dinner 
Participation in Hoop Shoot and Soccer shoot-out 
Coat Drive, Canned Food Drives, Toys for Tots 
Donation of School Supplies to Placer School District 
Use of Lodge to Boy Scouts and Girl Scouts 
Financial Donation to Auburn Festival of Lights Parade and providing the float that Santa rides on each year 
Donations to Wreaths Across America 
Purple Pig Donations (California Hawaii State Major Project) 
ENF Donations (Donations to Elks National Foundation are necessary to participate in and receive grants from 
ENF that can then be used to support local projects) 
 
Other areas where we have been involved in the recent past: 
ENF Grants have been used to support the Auburn Boys and Girls Club, Auburn Police Department, Gathering 
Inn, etc. 
Fashion Show and Fundraiser 
Volunteers helped with Placer High School Grad night 
 
Suggestions that were made for other projects where we could be involved: 
Helping at Senior Facilities, Contact Auburn Senior Center for needs 
Assist sports programs at Placer High School 
Walk a thon type fundraiser 
Organize or participate in community events such as trash clean-up day, assisting at food banks, health fairs, 
blood drives 
Assist Elementary Schools as needed - tutoring 
Sponsor a Little League team 
Develop programs to support senior citizens (transportation, tasks) 
Expand our canned food, coats, and toy donations to include a drive-by event for collections 
Sutter Health Hospital - any needs we can support 
Contact other community service groups to see how we can be of service (Salvation Army, Gathering Inn, etc.) 
Contact all Veterans groups (American Legion, VFW, Vietnam Veterans Association, Auburn Navy League to 
determine how Auburn - Grass Valley Elks can be of service 
 
                 Continued on next page 
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In addition to projects a good deal of time was spent discussing how we can make ourselves more visible in the 
community: 
Regular attendance at the Auburn Chamber of Commerce. 
Bingo for the public. 
Open Easter Egg hunt to the public. 
Set our pop-up as a booth at as many public functions as we can such as Auburn Cruise Night, Farmers Market, 
Gold Country Fair, Auburn Air Show, and 4th of July celebration. 
Advertise on local radio and in Auburn Journal - both provide free airtime to post on upcoming events. 
Take photos and write articles on events we participate in to be submitted to local paper and Elks state and 
National publications. 
Provide speakers to other organizations such as SIR, Rotary, Chamber of Commerce, etc. summarizing who Elks 
are and what we do. 
 
And for our Lodge consider some type of calling tree to contact all members over time regarding activities at 
the Lodge. 
 
This is not a complete list of all items discussed but is meant to give you an idea of what type of projects we 
could pursue. Most of these would require additional volunteers but I have a personal feeling that people 
might be more willing to volunteer for a specific project supporting the community rather than serving or 
clearing tables at the Lodge. Not that both are not very much needed for us to be successful. On February 28th 
we will have another session to identify what items we should focus our efforts on. These are great ideas, but 
we can't do it all. I suggest we pick a couple of items and do them well to start with. 
Also. one final note is that a good deal of this list is geared towards Auburn. We recognize that we are now 
Auburn - Grass Valley Lodge and need to look for opportunities in Grass Valley and places in between as well. 
 
Jack Meylink, President Auburn - Grass Valley PER Association 
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